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DUVAL COUNTY ELECTION ADVISORY PANEL 
MEETING MINUTES

June 18, 2014
3:00 p.m.
City Council Conference Room A
Suite 425, City Hall

117 West Duval Street

Attendance: Scott Wiley (Chair), Katherine Carithers, BeLinda Peeples, Karen Nuland, Sheri Treadwell, Megan Mauney, Leslie Goller, Natalie Alden
Excused: 
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Jerry Holland – Supervisor of Elections
Chairman Wiley called the meeting to order at 3:15 p.m. with a quorum present and the members introduced themselves for the record.  
Minutes
The minutes of the May 21, 2014 meeting were approved as distributed.
SOE website
Mr. Wiley noted that several Election Advisory Panel members’ names need to be updated on the SOE’s website to reflect current membership. He believes the web site is very informative and easy to use, particularly with regard to local elections.  Katherine Carithers advocated for a direct link on the home page to information on the upcoming primary election. Currently that information is only available by clicking on the link for the general election which has a sub-link to the primary information.
Project Integrity update
Mr. Holland reported that the total number of notifications for potential non-citizenship in Duval County is 11, none of which were found to not be citizens. He understands that some people claim to be non-citizens for purposes of evading jury duty.
Imeson Election Operations Center
Sheri Treadwell reported that the SOE office has erected several temporary A-frame signs on the main road to direct patrons to the center, but must keep them out of the right-of-way on Main Street which is a state highway. Permanent signs will be placed on Main Street and Imeson Park Boulevard when FDOT and City permitting are completed. 
Gateway early voting site
Construction should be complete and the facility ready by mid-July in advance of the August primary. 

Polling location update
Mr. Holland reported that all polling site contracts have been signed and returned to his office. In response to a question he stated that there are very few polling sites not located within the precinct, and only where there is no other option. There are no longer any precincts sharing a single polling place; where that occurred they have combined the precincts into one to avoid any confusion.

E-poll books
Leslie Goller asked how many polling locations have the minimum of 2 electronic poll books. Mr. Holland reported that some of the smaller precincts have 2 books based on their relatively small number of registered voters, low turnout and percentage of early and absentee voting. The number of registered voters and the projected turnout are used to determine how many poll books are needed at each site.
Assisted voting sites
Sheri Treadwell reported that there are 168 sites on the invitation list that have been solicited. Responses should begin coming in shortly. The group asked the SOE to provide a report on the number of sites by zip code. 

Canvassing Board diversity letter
The group read and approved the Chairman to send a copy of the previously-approved letter regarding Canvassing Board appointee diversity to newly-elected Council President-Designate Clay Yarborough. Leslie Goller noted that Chief Judge Donald Moran is approaching age 70 and will be resigning his seat, so the panel should pay attention to when he is replaced as Chief Judge and to send the same letter to the next Chief Judge. 
Voter outreach

Leslie Goller made several suggestions for improvements to the “vote by mail” informational flyer. Supervisor Holland noted the restrictions imposed on design and placement of information by the U.S. Postal Service for return mail purposes. 
EAP membership
The reappointment of Leslie Goller is pending. The Mayor’s Office has been informed about the vacancy of former member Ed Gaston’s seat and the need for a replacement.
Election publicity
BeLinda Peeples reported that she has contacted several radio stations regarding appearances by EAP members on public access or news shows and has had some success with several stations. Karen Nuland has e-mailed and called the local television stations and received no replies to date. She contacted UNF’s media program about the possibility of getting a public service announcement made by students; since it is summertime there are no students available to produce a video before the August primary. Ms. Nuland requested the SOE’s office to provide her with their media contact information so that she can reach the right people at the stations; she is having little success getting return calls to date. Leslie Goller will provide the contact information of someone at Comcast, which produces public information programming for its government access channels. 
Future meeting dates
For the time being the group will continue with the current third Wednesday of the month, although Ms. Carithers and Ms. Mauney both have other standing meetings that conflict with the EAP on third Wednesdays.

Motion: keep the July meeting on the third Wednesday and thereafter move to the second Wednesday of the month beginning in August – approved unanimously.
Public comment
None

Commissioner comments
Natalie Alden reported that her son had recently registered to vote and then shortly thereafter received a voter registration application form from a group called the League of Conservation Voters Education Fund. Jerry Holland said that it is one of several groups that utilize demographic information to send out registration forms to potential voters who may be sympathetic to their causes. The group is legitimate and there is no problem with their sending out the applications, but it does sometimes cause confusion in the minds of people who receive them and don’t know why, or who question if there is some problem with their existing registration. 
Katherine Carithers asked about where to find information on the SOE web site on poll worker training. Currently the link is only to registration information for the sessions. 
Megan Mauney asked about what transportation accommodations are made for voters with physical disabilities. Natalie Alden stated that persons with disabilities can use the JTA’s paratransit service and are supposed to be allowed to move directly to the front of the voting line if that is necessary for them to access their return ride in a timely manner. Jerry Holland said that his staff is trained not to make any assumptions about anyone’s state of ability or disability, to be sensitive to anyone who appears to be having difficulty waiting in line or utilizing regular voting equipment, and to ask in a sensitive manner if the voter needs any special accommodation.
Leslie Goller noted that the Imeson Operations Center does not have power assisted doors; Mr. Holland stated that a call button has been installed to call the receptionist to assist at the front door.
There being no further business, the agenda meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
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